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When Operation Pit began 

in January of this year, we 

hoped it would be a 

success. We hoped weõd see 

some pit bull type dogs on 

our transports. We hoped 

our Community would want 

to participate. More than 

180 dogs later, and with 

more signing up every day, 

Operation Pit has surpassed 

our hopes and expectations 

and soared into becoming 

one of our most beloved 

programs! We know that by 

the end of 2013 well beyond 

200 pitties will be fixed, 

m i c r o c h i p p e d ,  a n d 

vaccinated! Every other 

week on our spay/neuter 

transport trips we see 

pitties, when we rarely saw 

them before. Now one in five 

animals heading out on our 

trips is a pit bull. Asheville 

Humane Alliance, who fixes 

the majority of our clientsõ 

pets, let us know that we 

are about the only group 

sending in large numbers of 

pit bulls, too. We take that 

to mean we are doing 

something RIGHT!  

We couldnõt have started 

Operation Pit without a seed 

grant from the Ryan 

Newman Foundation. Their 

grant of $2,000 got the 

program off the ground. 

Then along came the 

ASPCA and Animal Farm 

Foundation, who early in 

the year joined the team, 

giving Haywood Spay/

Neuter $5,000 each! You 

might think that money 

would go really far, but the 

costs associated with each 

recruit are about $75! So, 

we applied to the Ryan 

Newman Foundation for a 

renewal grant, sharing with 

them just how important 

Operation Pit is to our 

Community! And they said, 

òYES,ó giving us $5,000 

more! What that means to 

us is that Operation Pit will 

be in effect into 2014, so we 

can keep signing up 

recruits.  

Why care so much about pit 

bulls? Over 2,400 pit bulls 

die in U.S. shelters EVERY 

DAY .  

As of the October 10, 2013, Haywood Spay/Neuter has 

helped 1,884 dogs and cats to be spayed and neutered 

this year! A third of these were part of our Trap -Neuter -

Return program! Read more inside!  

Operation Pit Recruit At Attention! 

Continued on page 3... 
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Haywood Spay/Neuter 

 Five years ago we kicked off  our Trap -

Neuter -Return (TNR) project for community 

cats. The goal of TNR is to provide population 

control for homeless community cats. The 

cats are humanely trapped, taken to a clinic 

to be sterilized, vaccinated, ear tipped (the 

universal symbol of a neutered and 

vaccinated cat) and then returned to their 

outdoor home.  

 We quickly recognized that providing 

spay/neuter and vaccinations did not go far 

enough to maintain happy healthy colonies, so we adopted a managed colony 

approach ñ meaning that we also strive to provide adequate shelter, water, and food.  

 The kittens pictured below are a good example of why providing food for the 

colonies is so important. When we first saw these babies, the neighbors reported their 

age to be about three months. However, they weighed only two pounds each ñat least 

one-third less than they should have weighed. According to neighbors, the babies had 

been abandoned by their mother while only one month old, far too young to fend for 

themselves. The well -meaning neighbors had been providing table scraps but did not 

know that kittens under four to five months of age are not able to hunt for 

themselves, thus were not able to supplement their diets. They simply were not 

getting enough of the essential nutrients required for health and growth.  

 You can help these and other poor little 

kittens with donations of cat food to Haywood 

Spay/Neuterõs TNR Colony Food Project .  

 For example: Purina Kitten Chow is 

formulated to provide all the essentials for 

growing kittens to get their best start in life.  To 

help large colonies, two 16 -pound bags of Purina 

Cat Chow will feed 12 -14 cats for two weeks.  

 Your food donations are distributed to our 

volunteer caretakers who visit colonies to 

provide food, water, and set up winter shelters. These visits also give the volunteers 

an opportunity to check the overall health of the colony as well as identify new 

additions who donõt have their left ears tipped, alerting us to the need for spay/neuter 

and vaccinations.  

THANK YOU!!! WE APPRECIATE YOUR DONATIONS!!!  

CARE FOR COMMUNITY KITTENS! 
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Six out of every ten dogs in U.S. shelters 

are pitties. In 2011 only four percent of the 

pit bulls in Haywood County Animal 

Services were adopted, even though they 

represented more than ten percent of the 

dogs impounded. These dogs are the most 

euthanized type of dog in the United States, 

and if we want to end their euthanasia, we 

have to mount an offensive, tackling 1) their 

overall numbers and 2) the negative 

stereotypes that surround them. Operation 

Pit is our answer to that. Not only do we 

help by spaying and neutering, but we see 

so many well -mannered, loving, loyal 

pitties, that we 

canõt help but 

spread the 

w o r d  t h a t 

these dogs are 

a d o p t a b l e ! 

Those well -

m a n n e r e d , 

loving, loyal 

pitties usually 

come with well

- m a n n e r e d , 

loving, and dedicated owners, and that is 

what we want to emphasize: like any other 

dog, owners need to know the breed, love 

their dogs, and train them.  

 One more thing we want everyone to 

know is that our Operation Pit recruits are 

not just numbers. They are our babies, too, 

and we want 

them to be safe 

i n  o u r 

C o m m u n i t y . 

Dog-fighting is 

f o u n d  i n 

almost every 

Community in 

the country. 

Tens upon tens 

of thousands 

o f  p e o p l e 

participate in 

t h i s  i l l e g a l  

activity. We microchip every Operation Pit 

recruit so that they can be reunited if they 

end up lost and also because microchips 

are proof of ownership! We donõt want these 

dogs ending up in the wrong hands, and, if 

they do, we want their people to get them 

back! So, when you support Haywood 

Spay/Neuter, know that we are big picture 

people who are working to fix big problems, 

and your support makes ALL of this 

possible!  

Continued from page 1... 

Join us on Saturday, October 26, 2013, for our Pitty Party 

at the Waynesville Recreation Center! 10 am to 5 pm. Help 

us Take A Bite Out Of Bullying by joining  our festivities! 

October is National Pit Bull Awareness Month AND 

National Bullying Prevention Awareness Month! Bring your 

kids! Bring your friendly dogs! See page 5 for our flier!  

No more pups for this smart girl! 
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Program Administrator. Transport Coordinator. Pet Photographer. Foster Mom. 

These are just a few of my titles as an animal advocate. My 9 to 5 job, so to speak, is  

Program Administrator at Haywood Spay/Neuter. If you call the office you may hear me 

answer the phone, òHaywood Spay/Neuter, what can we fix for you?ó  To me that phrase 

really encompasses what it is all about. Finding ways to fix the problems concerning the 

animals in our community is my driving force.  

At Haywood Spay/Neuter I get to tackle pet overpopulation first hand. In one day we 

spayed and neutered 90 cats and dogs. In one day! Now, Iõm not going to give the statistics 

for how many litters that prevents, but I will say that there are 90 fewer animals out there 

that I have to worry about being part of the problem - the problem of our shelters being 

filled with litter after litter of unwanted cats and dogs, which in turn end up euthanized. I 

know many puppies and kittens do find homes, but how many adults go down in a shelter 

because it was overrun with litters? Spay/neuter is the solution to the unnecessary 

euthanasia of healthy, adoptable animals in our community.  

The Northeast is proving just how effective spay/neuter is. On my own time as a 

Transport Coordinator, every three to five weeks I arrange for anywhere from twenty to 

forty dogs, and sometimes a few cats, too, to be taken to rescues in New Jersey. These 

rescues partner with Southern groups to move dogs from our area into their shelters, 

because they have a lack of adoptable dogs. Can you imagine that? Can you imagine what 

an empty shelter would look like? And not empty because ôXõ number of animals had been 

put down, but instead because their spay/neuter practices are just that effective? So, once 

a month groups from Haywood, Jackson, and Swain counties send their adoptable dogs 

up north, to find their forever families.  

The great thing about transport is by working with a 

network of people, some in our communities, others states 

away, I am a part of making wonderful adoptions a 

possibility. And by moving out those twenty to forty dogs, 

we open up room in our shelters and foster homes for more 

animals to be saved. Animals like Junior, my foster dog, 

who came very close to not making it out of the shelter. I 

met Junior on one of my weekly visits to a county shelter to 

take pictures of the animals up for adoption. Sometimes 

taking their picture and putting it out into the world is all I 

can do to make a difference for that animal. But sometimes 

an animal speaks to you, pulls at your heart, and stays 

with you. Junior was one of those. He spent 25 days at the 

Jackson County Animal Shelter. 25 days! And no one came 

forward to give him a home. Junior is one of the lucky ones 

though. He made it out alive. Because people cared what 

happened to him, because I cared what happened to him.  

A Message From The Heart 
By Kessa Thomas, Program Administrator 
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